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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








May 2, 2018





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
May 2, 2018.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Pamela Burleigh


St. Landry 

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge
Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell


Iberville



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 
Earl Matherne


Assumption
Absent: 

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Jody Meche



St. Martin
Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Tony German


CPRA

William Tyson


Executive Director

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

                                                                    * * * * *
President Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the Agenda.     

                                                                    * * * * *

After review of the Minutes of April 4, 2018 meeting, Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.
                                                                    * * * * *
RESOLUTION


BE IT RESOLVED, that the following millage(s) are hereby levied on the 2018 tax roll on all property subject to taxation by the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District:




             

MILLAGE



     Constitutional


        4.04  mills

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the proper administrative officials of the Parishes of Ascension, Assumption, Iberia, Iberville, Pointe Coupee, St. Landry, St. Martin and West Baton Rouge, State of Louisiana, be and they are hereby empowered, authorized, and directed to spread said taxes, as hereinabove set forth, upon the assessment roll of said Parishes for the year 2018, and to make the collection of the taxes imposed for and on behalf of the taxing authority, according to law, and that the taxes herein levied shall become a permanent lien and privilege on all property subject to taxation as herein set forth, and collection thereof shall be enforceable in the manner provided by law.


The foregoing resolution was read in full, the roll was called on the adoption thereof, and the resolution was adopted by the following votes:


YEAS:
 
Commissioners Glynn Angelle, Pamela Burleigh, Bill Flynn, 




Kenneth Gordon, John Grezaffi, Spencer Harvey, Daniel Hebert, 




Karen Jewell, Harry Marionneaux, and Earl Matherne


NAYS:
None


ABSTAINED: None


ABSENT:
Commissioners Moise LeBlanc, Jody Meche, and Nickie 





Rockforte

CERTIFICATE


I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and exact copy of the resolution adopted at the board meeting held on May 2, 2018, at which meeting a quorum was present and voting.


Port Allen, Louisiana, this 2nd day of May, 2018.

________________________________________

John Grezaffi, President


YEAS:

Commissioners Angelle, Burleigh, Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Harvey, 

Hebert, Jewell, Marionneaux and Matherne


NAYS:  
None


ABSTAINED: None


ABSENT:  
Commissioners:  LeBlanc, Meche and Rockforte






        * * * * *

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held on Wednesday, April 25, 2018 at 4:00 pm at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Harry Marionneaux called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Harry Marionneaux, Chairman

Daniel Hebert, 1st Vice Chairman

Karen Jewell, 2nd Vice Chairman

Earl Matherne, Member

Moise LeBlanc, Member 

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chair

Absent:

John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chair

Also Present: 

Commissioner Glenn Angelle

Tom Acosta, WBR Museum

Riley Berthelot, WBR Parish

Angelique Bergeron, WBR Public Works

Lou Delahaye, WBR Public Works

Kevin Durbin, WBR Public Works

Jatinder Goel, MB Design Consultants

Phillip Bourgoyne, WBR Parish Council

Jason Manola, WBR Parish Council

Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Program Specialist

Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Program Specialist

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

Mr. Will Tyson asked the committee to add two optional pay policies to the agenda.  Commissioner Kay Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to add these items.

1. Discuss West Baton Rouge Levee Connector Bike Trail   Mr. Nicolas Rockforte advised the committee that in terms of moving forward, the district will require notification and written approval from all landowners before moving forward.  Mr. Tom Acosta of the West Baton Rouge Museum advised the board that the museum has a three-way cooperative endeavor agreement with the West Baton Rouge Museum, West Baton Rouge Government and the City of Port Allen.  He said they are proposing a ramp at the end of Courthouse Street.  There are two landowners identified, but the land from Court street and half way to Kentucky and Maryland are listed as unknown.  The two landowners who have been identified will have no problem giving us a letter of no objection.  Mr. Will Tyson asked them to submit a new set of drawings without the gazebo, since that is no longer being built.  Commissioner Kay Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve pending receipt of the letter from the landowners and review and approval by our legal counsel.

2. Discuss Multi-Use Trail, Phase 1-B:  The commissioners reviewed a request to extend the levee-top paving in Port Allen by 3800 feet.  There is only one landowner involved and they have agreed to sign a letter of no objection.  The landowner is Homestead Landing, LLC.  Commissioner Kay Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve the request subject to receipt of the letter of no objection from the landowner, and review and approval by our legal counsel.

3. Discuss Request from Town of White Castle for a Bike Path:  Mr. Jatinder Goal of MB Design Consultants, LLC requested a letter of no objection from the District for the Town of White Castle to build a bike path on top of the Mississippi Levee at river mile marker 193.  Mr. Goel said there are two landowners who have agreed to sign a letter showing no objection, but he was waiting to see what would be necessary from the district.  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte said he could provide a sample letter of no objection for the landowners to sign, and he would need title documents and maps for our files.  The committee was advised that there are no structures or cattle guards on the property in question.  

4. Discuss legal counsel expenses:  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte asked the board for approval of reimbursement of expenses such as West Law expense, copies, filing fees, etc.  After discussion, Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Daniel Hebert and unanimously carried to amend the contract with Mr. Rockforte to include reimbursement of these expenses.  

Commissioner Glenn Angelle asked if our liability increases with the approval of these bike trails.  Mr. Rockforte said it might be less.  The statutes and letter of no objection give us more immunity.  Mr. Tyson said we need to amend the cooperative endeavor agreements we have in place and include this in the cooperative endeavor agreement we sign with the Town of White Castle.  

5. Discuss Pay Policies – Mrs. Janice Jarreau asked for approval to update our optional pay policy and the extraordinary pay policy due to changes made by Civil Service.  Commissioner Daniel Hebert moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the revisions to the two policies, subject to the approval of Civil Service.

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Harry Marionneaux, Chairman


/s/Daniel Hebert, 1st Vice Chairman

/s/Karen Jewell, 2nd Vice Chairman


/s/Earl Matherne, Member



/s/Moise LeBlanc, Member



/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

Commissioner Harry Marionneaux advised the board of the discussion of three requests for bike trails at the committee meeting, as well as a revision to the contract of the legal counsel.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the April 25, 2018 meeting of the Executive Committee as presented.  
                                                                    * * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson gave the board an update on the river stages.  He said the river will be at 36 feet for another week, then drop below flood stage.  

                                                                    * * * * *

Mr. Tony German of CPRA had no report. 
                                                                    * * * * *

Mr. Nicholas Rockforte had no legal report at this time.
                                                                    * * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that the district received a dividend check from LWCC for $33,536.00.  
                                                                    * * * * *

Ms. Pamela Burleigh advised the commissioners that she has taken a position with FEMA that will require her to move to Dallas, TX.  She must resign her position as Commissioner on the Board.  Ms. Burleigh thanked the Commissioners and said it had been a pleasure working with them.  President John Grezaffi told Ms. Burleigh she would be missed and thanked her for her service.

                                                                    * * * * *

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

